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To:
NADE Board of Directors

From:
Meredith Rogan, Mid Atlantic Regional Director


Date:
8/4/2017



Subject:  End of Year Board Report 2017

I would like to than the NADE president, Tonya Scott for asking me to take over as the Mid Atlantic Regional Director this year.   I have only been in this position since June, but am very happy to be able to serve in this capacity after being a NADE member since for over 10 years.   

I am a member of Virginia’s chapter, VADE.  This past year I was able to attend the NADE mid-year board meeting in Baltimore as a guest for the past two years to represent our chapter’s interest in hosting the 2018 NADE National Conference.  Our chapters is very excited for this opportunity and have been working diligently this past year to plan events and speakers that will provide valuable training to those involved in the Social Security Disability Program.  The conference will be held August 11-15 2018 in Arlington, Virginia.  While this has been our chapter’s focus this past year, we have also been able to host a Lunch and Learn as well as a school supply and back pack drive last August.  We also participated in the Toys For Tots drive during the December holidays. Additionally, we held a membership drive in January/February and our Director, Leon Scales supported our efforts so that we were able to give away one free membership as well as two half-price memberships.  As a result, our chapter’s membership grew exponentially.
The Delaware chapter, DADE, has been busy this past year with trying to bring more interest to the organization and supporting various causes.  They started the year with a membership drive where employees could come enjoy pizza and hear what DADE was all about. They were able to add several new members as a result. DADE also held several events to help raise awareness for various causes. In December, they collaborated with the local police station and collected coats, canned goods and toys for children during the holiday season. In April, they participated in National Donate Life Month by providing information on donation awareness. The DDS employees competed in a friendly competition of the game Operation, which was a big success. Lastly, DADE was proud to have the Helping Hands (Providing Service to the Community) theme for National Disability Professionals Week chosen.  They enjoyed coming up with different ways to give back to the community all while having fun.
The DC chapter, CADE also was able to do a school supply drive last September and they did a book drive in January where they donated the books to a local library club.  They had several fundraisers, such as a donut drive, cookouts and root beer floats.  They participated in NDPW where they treated their members to fans, popcorn, M&M’s and lollipops.  They also hosted a lunch and learn as well as an information session on why employees should joint NADE.   During the past year, the chapter has experience some internal struggles in their chapter, which resulted in a membership decline.  However, this July they held elections and they are hopeful that the new chapter leadership can help turn things around.

Attempts have been made to contact members in the Maryland and West Virginia chapters, without success.  The leaders for those chapters appear to have changed and at this point, I have been able to get a response from any of the listed members as to who is the contact person currently.  

It is a pleasure to serve as Mid Atlantic Regional Director and look forward to serving in this capacity for the rest of the term. 

Respectfully submitted,

Meredith Rogan

 NADE Mid Atlantic Regional Director

2016-2017
